
Public Safety Advisory Committee 

City of Greenbelt 

February 4, 2020 

ROLL CALL: 

 Committee Members Present:  Dr. Laura Kressler, Stan Zirkin, Cindy Comproni and Eunice Pierre 

 Absent:  William James and Mary Thomas  

 City Liaisons Present:  Mary Johnson, Captain Mark Sagan and Silke Pope 

Meeting called to order at 7:02p.m. by Chairperson Dr. Laura Kressler 

Motion to approve the Agenda 

Minutes from January 14, 2020 meeting were approved with additions/corrections. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Review of letter to Council – Dr. Kressler will make the suggested changes to the letter and e-mail the 

draft to all PSAC members. 

Continued Review of Security Cameras – PSAC will scan a copy of the report to Captain Sagan.  

Councilmember Pope reported that I.T. had repaired all cameras and money for new cameras will be 

included in the FY2021 budget.  Ms. Johnson will ask I.T. for an update. 

Stop the Bleed Classes – Dr. Kressler and other CERT members have taken the Train the Trainer Classes.  

She will work this into next year’s budget.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

Review of price quote for PSAC member polos. - Dr. Kressler recommended a silk screen for the shirt 

and the color suggestion of a navy blue shirt, that way the logo color won’t have to be changed. A silk 

screen shirt will cost $15.00 each.  T-Shirts are $11.25 each.  Eunice suggested each member get a polo 

and t-shirt. Dr. Kressler will price out a hoodie too.  For a Tee shirt a light blue color was suggested. 

Beltway Plaza – Councilmember Pope said there is a possibility of new development at Beltway Plaza.  

There will be approximately 2500 units which will most likely be apartments.  There is a suggestion that 

senior housing and/or workforce housing be included.  Green spaces will be included.  The Beltway Plaza 

Merchants support this renovation and it will be 2 to 3 years before it starts.  Council has suggested that 

Beltway Plaza consider paying the salary of a police officer.   

Resignation – Matthew Inzeo resigned from PSAC and is now serving on the Advisory Planning Board.  

Dr. Kressler knows of someone who is interested in PSAC.  Mrs. Comproni suggested that Council reach 

out to residents of Greenbelt West.  Councilmember Pope said that the opening would be advertised in 

the Greenbelt News Review. 

 

Next Meeting Date:  March 3, 2020 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm 

 


